East Hampton Arts and Culture Commission Meeting Feb 20. 16 at 6:30 p.m. at the town hall meeting room.
 
Shirley Brooks, Melissa Pionzio, Carol Lane, Monica Kangley, Sheila Tomlinson-Earl, Alan Hurst, Elizabeth Sennett 

Minutes from Jan. 16 approved. 

No public comment.

Old business
a. Temporary Commission Chair
Carol and Sheila agreed to serve as acting co-chairs and will take turns chairing meetings. They will check with Cathy Sirois the town manager's assistant, to make sure it's appropriate and will determine how long they will temporarily serve. 
Motion to nominate Carol and Sheila to temporary co-chair seconded and unanimously approved. 

b. Revised cultural assessment survey draft.
Members were given a sample of the survey that has been distributed to review and discuss. Members liked the version and agreed it was good, short, concise and not too overwhelming for individuals to fill out. Members will take copies and distribute them to the groups they are involved in and the survey will be distributed to the town hall, the library, schools, churches, library, local businesses like Higher Grounds Coffee Shop. Betty wondered if item 5, how can EHACC help you? is too broad. Members felt if we responded to individual answers, the question is okay. Members reviewed that as a group we cannot give groups money or host events, we are more supportive in nature according to our mission. Monica said she can still help with collecting the surveys and Carol agreed to help. The group will review the surveys together and try to respond to them as needed. Survey receiving boxes for the library, town hall, senior center will be made to make it easy on the staff. Individuals will provide information on where to drop off the surveys when they distribute them. Monica and Alan will make copies and distribute. Melissa will email the survey to all the people on the EHACC email contact list and ask them to either email it back if possible or drop it at the town hall. 

c. Betty's report on meeting with town manager and his proposal of an art exhibit in his office. Betty said she stopped into the library to review the artwork that is available for rent and found that there were quite a few pieces available. She mentioned it to the town manager and he said he would take a look with the aid of Cathy Sirois.

d. Art contest exhibit decision
Alan said the commission can ask for money in its budget to do a purchase award, to purchase a piece of artwork to be used in the town hall. The town council would be tasked with selecting the piece that would be purchased. It should be an East Hampton artist or include an East Hampton subject. Betty also suggested that the town manager consider using some of the pieces from the school district arts show, which commission members recall occurs in the spring. Perhaps the principal of the school could select the artwork that could be used on a temporary basis, for exhibit in the town hall. Carol said she felt this should be further explored. She said she would be willing to discuss it with the art teachers at the schools. Melissa suggested that she post something about renting the artwork from the library on the commission's Facebook page. 

e. Rotary Club Presentation Report - Melissa and Valerie. The talk went well, even though Melissa was very nervous. Rotary members were very receptive to the talk and filled out the surveys, and suggested ideas for events, gave their email contacts and offered to promote events in their newsletter. One member offered to serve on the arts commission and shared his frustration over the lack of use of the Sears Park Gazebo, and asked that the commission host an apple festival type even there. Members agreed that hosting such a large event was not something we could do, but we could work with groups that would be interested in such an event. Alan said he is a liaison for parks and rec and would check on the use of the gazebo and whether we could help promote its use.  The Rotary presented the EHACC with a bell made by Bevin Bells. Melissa added the group's emails to the commission's contact list. 

f. Other - Monica said she spoke to Cathy Sirois who said some of the 2015 term endings for the commissioners are in error. The terms for members Kevin and Val, should actually end in in 2014. Shirley, Carol and Melissa are 2015 and Sheila and Alan are 2016. We don't know who will replace Monica yet, that is up to the town council Betty said she felt we should make a decision on how much we want to spend on a purchase order for a piece of art. She said most artwork starts at $300 to $400 now.  The money should come from our current budget. The items can be selected by town council members from the East Hampton Art Association art show in June. We have $776 of the original $1000 we were budgeted by the town. Carol will put in a request for a purchase order for the art. Since there was a question about what our actual budget amount is and Alan will ask our finance director for a clarification. A motion to allocate $400 for the purchase of a piece of artwork, and have it encumbered so it can only be used for that purpose was seconded and approved. 

New Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]2014-2015 budget request
Monica said she read in the paper that the board of finance wants specifics about what requested funds will be spent on. Members agreed to request $500 for another purchase award, $400 for two events like our meet and greets, $200 for rack cards, $400 for promotional programming for various groups in town; $200 for a honorary payment to Wade Russo, for his Broadway chat; $100 for refreshments for the theater chat, $100 for supplies. 
A motion to request $1900 in budget funds from the town was seconded and approved. Alan abstained because he's on the board of finance. 
Members also agreed to purchase from this year's budget, a sturdy display board and a seal to emboss certificates and laminating plastic.

Commissioner's reports and events
Shirley said there is a program on the history of East Hampton High School basketball in March and Sheila will continue to forward events to Melissa. 
Members agreed to have the theater chat program on a Tuesday at 6:30 p.m. at the library in May, which is before the Fiddler on the Roof performance. We should also check the community room for availability. 
Carol said Podium is not going to do the show they were planning on but will likely do something else. She also said she will try to talk with the school superintendent to revisit the topic the use of school buildings by local theater groups, and the fees that are charged. 
Monica mentioned an author discussion with Alice Stelzer about her book on women who helped establish East Hampton/East Haddam on March 13 11 to noon at the senior center. 
Alan said there will be a High Notes and High Tea at the congregational church this Sunday, the 23rd with the New England Chamber Choir and R.W. Donohue.
Betty said the East Hampton Arts association has a program on 2/26 featuring an artist from Haiti, who lives in Middletown who designed all the receptacles in Middletown, at the library at 7 p.m. The next program on March 26, a portrait artist, will do a demo and a two day workshop at the church on March 27 and 28. Melissa reported that the Haddam Neck Congregational Church quilt show on March 29 and 30.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
 

 
 

 

